From: "Absher, Sean" <SAbsher@sycr.com>

To: 'Bill Scroggins' <bscroggins@MtSAC.edu>, Michael Gregoryk <MGregoryk@MtSAC.edu>

Date: 09/28/2017 12:59 PM

RE: Update on Walnut City Council

Bill and Mike,

We have good news (or at least encouraging news). Barbara Leibold has confirmed she received authorization from the City Council to conduct further settlement discussions; and Barbara specifically confirmed the authority extends to allowing dirt moving to the West Parcel Solar Project. She did not expand on the details, stating that she wants to present the City's settlement proposal during our meeting tomorrow. Craig Sherman will also be attending.

Please let me know if you have any questions, and also let me know if we should schedule a pre-meeting conference call.

Sean